
CAMP SPRINGS INITIATIVE 

February 20, 2007 

MINUTES 

 

The monthly meeting of the Camp Springs Initiative was held February 20, 

2007 at St John Lutheran. Attending were Carolyn Allender, Lonnie 

Enzweiler, Nancy Enzweiler, Phil Garber, Don Girton, Chuck Heilman and Anna 

Zinkhon. 

 

Carolyn welcomed the group. January’s minutes were distributed and 

accepted with no additions or corrections. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: Lonnie reported that the balance of our account remains 

at $1020.71. 

 

Committee Reports: 

Signs: We discussed mounting the lights on the signs prior to mowing season. 

Landowners will need to be contacted. Chuck Heilman and Phil Garber have 

ideas about mounting the lights. 

 

Trails: Chuck reported that trail riders gave cooperating property owners 

gift baskets at Christmas. A meeting prior to the CSI meeting was held with 

Judge Pendery and Lori Heilman. The county will write a letter of support 

for the grant proposal. Lori made helpful suggestions on the grant 

application.  

 

Comprehensive Plan: Chuck reported that the process will be relaunched on 

March 7, 2007 with discussions on Land Use Designations. There will be 

public meetings to follow and CSI needs to discuss what the map should look 

like for Camp Springs. 

 

Wine Festival: Lonnie was asked if CSI wants to be involved in this year’s 

Wine Festival. Don Girton made a motion that CSI would be involved in the 

Wine Festival and Anna seconded it. It passed unanimously. Lonnie was also 

asked to write up the receipts and expenses from last year’s festival based 

on the scanty paperwork that was submitted to him. We owe the Vintner’s 

association approximately $370. Chuck made a motion that Lonnie share the 



report he wrote up and present the vintners with a check at their next 

meeting. The motion was seconded by Don Girton and passed unanimously. 

 

Old Business: 

By-Laws: Chuck made a motion to table discussion till next month. It was 

seconded by Anna and passed unanimously. 

 

Committees: The committee structure was discussed and further committee 

assignments were made. Carolyn will have the list of committees posted on-

line and send it to the e-mail list.  

 

The next meeting of CSI will be held March 20, 7 p.m. at St John Lutheran. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Nancy Enzweiler, Vice-President 
 


